

BROME and OAKLEY ANNUAL PARISH MEETING  
Minutes of meeting which took place on Monday 20 March 2023
Present: Parish Councillors Keeley, Demanget and Parry. Four members of the public were attended.
1. Apologies for absence  -  District Councillor David Burn and Parish Councillors Broughton and Pace. 
The meeting was chaired by the Chairperson of Brome and Oakley Parish Council, Councillor Isobel Demanget.  Councillor Demanget opened the meeting and welcomed all those present.  
2. Minutes of last Annual Parish Meeting - the minutes of the meeting which took place on Monday 6 May 2022 were approved. 
3. Reports:
Parish Council - The Chairman gave an overview of the work of the Parish Council during the last year. 
County Council – A report was provided by County Councillor Jessica Fleming. Copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk on request.
District Councillor – Councilllor Burn was not present. A copy of the report provided after the meeting is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.
Brome and Oakley Community Council – no report was made. 
Brome and Oakley Village Hall Management Committee – John Parry gave an update on the renovations and improvements to the hall. 18 months of volunteer lead refurbishment had included the disabled toilet, the bar including walls and floor, concrete path and shed to rear. A total of approximately 3000 hours plus had been given to the project by a team of people from the village. Funding had been received from Parish Council and District Council via Community Infrastructure Levy. 170 bookings had taken place in the hall during the last year. 
Brome and Oakley Welfare Trust – Jane Pearse read a report on behalf of the trust. A donation from the community lunch had been received during the last year. In 2022, offers of support made had been low. The Trust wanted to increase knowledge of their work and had provided an article to the Parish News.  A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.
                 Diss and District Neighbourhood Development Plan - which included the parishes of Brome and       
                 Oakley was provided by Cllr Broughton and read by the Clerk.
Elizabeth, Lady Cornwallis Almshouse Trust – Jane Pearse, Secretary of the Trust, gave a report on behalf of the Trust. The Trustees remained as last year. All properties are occupied and income had been sufficient to cover all maintenance outgoings and to contribute to reserve account. A paved area to the front of the properties was being planned and would be accessible to all.  A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.
Brome and Oakley Parochial Church Council - Revd Adrian Watkins had provided a report which was read on his behalf by Anthea Atha. Both churches had had regular services during the year, two weddings, a funeral, two burials and two christenings. The bells in both churches had been rung and a successful summer fete and christmas fayre had been held.  The stained glass in Brome Church was in need of repair. The PCC was considering giving up one of the churches due to ever increasing costs of maintenance of the buildings. Rev Watkins was retiring in August. A copy of the report is attached to the minutes and available from the Clerk.
4. Open Forum – Mr Peter West commented that at least 50 years ago the concept of one of the churches being closed and at the time the funding on offer meant it was favourable to have closed Brome and Mr West would be interested to hear further from the PCC as they consider their plans. 
70 years ago, the whole village had celebrated the coronation with a sports day Brome v Oakley, refreshments in The Avenue and Mr West hoped the village would come together again for the forthcoming coronation of King Charles. 
                                                . 
5. Any other business - None. Meeting closed at 20.10.
Minutes approved on ……………………………………………………………….     2024
Signed                       ……………………………………………………………  Chairman
Brome and Oakley Annual Parish Meeting, 20 March 2023
Page 2

